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A very Happy New Year to you!

[image: image1.jpg]



I hope that 2015 will be a peaceful and healthy year

Welcome to the Winter Newsletter! We have had a busy Autumn. There is a review of the Regional meeting in November; an introduction from Kevin Mitchell; a report on our Christmas lunch; a look forward to the AGM and the usual smattering of jokes! If you would like to include an item or photograph for the Spring issue, please would you email them to brian.marionk2@tiscali.co.uk by the end of February. You can also drop me a line at 16 Trelivan Close, Exmouth, EX8 5RJ. My phone number is 07710 286204. 
Brian Kohl, secretary
MONTHLY MEETINGS - looking forward  
These take place on the last Friday of every month from 1.00 – 3.00pm at the Force Centre in Exeter, These meetings provide an opportunity to meet informally, enjoy a hot drink, listen to a speaker, occasionally have a quiz, ask questions and finish with a raffle. 

For 2015, we have agreed that, wherever possible, we will include a question and answer session at each meeting to follow any speakers we may have. This is particularly useful for new patients and others who want to ask previous patients about their experiences. We usually have a specialist nurse present who can assist with these queries.
Meetings for the first part of next year are as follows:

30th January. Annual General Meeting – see below.
27th February. Martin Rogers, Exeter Age Concern.
27th March. Speaker to be arranged.
REGIONAL MEETING 
The Regional meeting took place on Saturday 15th November 2014 at the Kenn Centre in Kennford. 45 members attended, which was a good number considering the heavy rain that morning. 
After a short introduction and a few jokes by our treasurer Bill Baker, standing in for our Chairman Alan Willson, he introduced and welcomed our speaker Mr Daneshmend, Head of Gastroenterology at the RD&E. Mr Daneshmund told us briefly about how he started in research work looking into Squamous cancer with the World Health Organisation. (This is the
	most common gastric cancer worldwide, except in Europe), He has now been a consultant for 25 years and has a keen interest in all areas of oesophageal and other gastric cancer research. Lower stomach cancer is now very much reduced. He is studying the incidence of Barrett’s oesophagus, where between 1 and 2 out of ten will develop into full cancer. He believes it will plateau and fall because of the increased use of antacid
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treatments. There is increasing use of radio frequency oblation to burn the affected lining to remove Barretts rather than remove the gullet. There are new types of chemotherapy coming through both before and after surgery with regimens to deal with recurrences. There has been a positive report on MIO (minimal invasive operations) and always-early diagnosis is the key to success. 
Screening and therefore early diagnosis for bowel cancer has been successful. There is a TV campaign to highlight swallowing difficulties and therefore diagnose oesophageal cancer at an early stage. Early diagnosis could reduce deaths by as much as 1000 people every year. 

People with oesophageal cancer are getting younger and there is a ten-year research project underway with 100,000 volunteers looking at possible links to genes and therefore hereditary connections. This research has been underway 8 years already and will lead to a database on genetic links and likelihoods. 
Mr Daneshmund then answered a wide range of questions from the floor. To summarise: -
· He confirmed squamous cancer was reducing (now 1 in 5).
· The Barrett’s treatment (above) is a national initiative, not just local to Devon.

· The dumping syndrome is caused because of the removal/interference with the Vegas nerve during surgery. This nerve controls the rate of digestion. 

· There is a ten-year research project underway on the link between Omeprazole and osteoporosis. Omeprazole can stop calcium absorption as well as iron and magnesium.

Bill thanked Mr Daneshmund for speaking to us and giving up his time so readily. We all agreed that it had been a first class meeting and very valuable to all who attended.

After the meeting, eight of us went on to the Devon Hotel for lunch with plenty of chat – which went on till 3.30! 

Please note the next Regional meeting is on Saturday May 8th 2015 at the Kenn Centre. 
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	Our treasurer Bill Baker with Kevin Mitchell, our new Upper GI Clinical Nurse Specialist at the Regional meeting. (Read about Kevin below).
Our new banner, which we use at car boot sales and other venues helps to spread the word about our group and gives information and contact numbers for interested people. 


christmas lunch

17 of us got into the festive spirit at the annual Christmas lunch on 12th December at the Cat and Fiddle. Christmas dinner, a selection of puds, coffee, mince pies and crackers ensured a great time and there was much chatter and laughter along the way. Our thanks to Barry and Karen for the organising and making sure we all had the right food! 
annual general meeting

On 30th January, we will be holding our Annual General Meeting, when all members can listen to our Chairman’s report; hear about our finances and have the opportunity to elect a new Committee for 2015.
All the current Committee members are prepared to stand again, but we are keen to find new members who are prepared to get involved. The job isn’t onerous and involves meeting about 5 times a year to discuss progress and the way ahead for the year. We also plan the twice-yearly Regional meetings, Christmas lunch and summer outing. 
If you would like to join us, or would like more information, please contact me; I would love to hear from you.
After the meeting we will be having a ‘question and answer session’ to enable you to air any issues or problems you may have. There will be nurses from the RD&E and all our existing patients and carers who can advise. Do come along.

FUNNY BONE CORNEr 1
Two elderly ladies had been friends for many decades. Over the years, they had shared all kinds of activities and adventures. Lately, their activities had been limited to meeting a few times a week to play cards.

One day, they were playing cards when one looked at the other and said, "Now don't get cross with me... I know we've been friends for a long time but I just can't think of your name. I've thought and thought, but I can't remember it. Please tell me what your name is."  
Her friend glared at her. For at least three minutes she just stared and glared at her. 

Finally she said,  "How soon do you need to know?"
kevin mitchell
I completed my nurse training in Surrey in 1999 and post qualification worked in Derriford for 18 months prior to moving back to my home City of Exeter where I have worked within the Hematology and Oncology inpatient wards at the Royal Devon and Exeter Hospital for the past 14 years. I began working in this new role as one of the Upper Gastro-Intestinal Clinical Nurse Specialists in August of this year. I work with Frances Robinson and our dietitian Louisa Taylor in Exeter and we also liaise with Clinical Nurse Specialist colleagues at other hospitals within the South West.

 

Frances and I work closely with the team of doctors and nurses on the wards and the outpatients clinics. We are here to support you from diagnosis to post operative care. We recognise that undergoing investigations can be a worrying and confusing time. We are able to explain what the investigations are for and what they involve. It is often when you have left the hospital that you think of things you should have asked, or you may need things explained further. We are available to help at this time.

 

If you experience any problems or symptoms at home, then please contact us and we can talk to your consultant direct, with the possibility of fast tracking you back into the system if appropriate to your needs.
FUNNY BONE CORNEr 2
80-year old Gloria bursts into the recreation room at the retirement home. She holds her clenched fist in the air and announces, "Anyone who can guess what's in my hand can have a kiss!

An elderly gentleman in the rear shouts out, "An elephant?"  

Gloria thinks for a minute and says, "That’s close enough."
doctor doctor CORNer 
Doctor, Doctor I keep painting myself gold
Don't worry it's just a gilt complex!
Doctor, Doctor you have to help me out!
Certainly, which way did you come in?
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